# Steenburg Lake Community Association

OCTOBER 1982 NEWSLETTER

FELLOW COTTAGERS:

Well, the summer is over for another year, but that's okay. I'm sure that we all had a terrific summer and the time has come to get that snowmobile running smoothly, or to pull the snow-shoes out of storage, or to strip the wax off of the cross-country skiis and get them ready for some of the terrific cross-country trails surrounding Steenburg Lake, (and wish silently that you had installed a wood-saver stove and fibreglass insulation during the summer!)

Although turn-out at the Steenburg Lake Community Association's July 31 st annual meeting was relatively low (possibly due to the lack of wine and cheese) there are a few issues which emerged that you as a cottager should be aware of.

## MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS --

As many of you may already be aware, this is election year for municipal offices. Offices which are open for election in Limerick Township are the offices of reeve, four town council offices, and school trustee. In the township of Tudor, Cashel, the offices open for election are the office of reeve, deputy reeve, three towncouncil offices, and school trustee.

As you will notice from the information below, the length of term for municipal office has changed from two years to three years. The present reeve of Limerick Township, Clive Wilson, who attended the July Cottagers' Assocation meeting, mentioned that it was particularly important that cottagers participate in this election as the possibility did exist of issues arising in this three year term that would directly affect residents of Steenburg Lake.

***		LIMERICK TOWNSHIP	TUDOR/CASHEL TOWNSHIP							
	Nominations: (Date)	Mon. Oct. 18/82 from 9-5 pm	Mon. Oct. 18/82 from 9-5 pm							
	Acceptance of Nominations:	Tues. Oct. 19/82 5:00 pm	Mon. Oct. 18/82 5:00 pm							
	Advanced Poll Date and Location:	Sat. Oct. 30/82 from 9-8 pm at Limerick Township Garages located at the Township Dump	Sat. Oct. 30/82 from 9-8 pm at Eileen Sprakett's home in Gilmour							
	Voting Day Date and Location:	Mon. Nov. 8/82 from 11-8 pm at Limerick Township Offices.	Mon. Nov. 8/82 from 11-8 pm at Eileen Sprakett's home in Gilmour							

### MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS --

TUDOR/CASHEL TOWNSHIP LIMERICK TOWNSHIP

Length of Term: 3 years

3 years

Township Clerks: Erma Phillips or Burton Baker (613) 474-2798 Joan Tripp

(613) 474-2863

- \* If you are physically incapable of voting, and can substantiate this with a doctor's letter, or you are a railway, air, boat or transport driver, you may vote by Proxy.
- \* You may want to ensure that you are on the voting list by calling the Township Clerks listed above.

Because of the timing of the nominations and election days, it is not feasible for the Association to contact each of you with the various candidates names and their respective election platforms. However, an ongoing cottager complaint is "What do we get for our tax dollars. This is our chance to ask the candidates questions such as this and to tailor our votes accordingly.

#### ENVIRONMENTAL --

Water testing will be carried out from the 24 th of May 1983 to Labour Day 1983 with results being published in a report by Dave Langman in the Fall 1983 Newsletter.

Seasonal monitoring and adjustment of Steenburg Lake water levels are now being carried out by the Crowe Valley Conservation Authority.

NEW EXECUTIVE --

President: Secretary: Pat Kasubeck

51 Cannonberry Ct. #1208

Oshawa, Ont. LIG 2Z4

(416) 723-7723

Treasurer: Cathy Prowse Membership: Bill Ackehurst

RR #1 Gormley, Ont.

LOH 1GO

(416) 887-9439

Directors: Ken Waddell

> 5 Charles Tupper Drive, West Hill,

Ontario

(416) 284-8098

Dave Langman (Environment)

1-556 Johnson St. Kingston, Ont. (613) 542-9721

NEW EXECUTIVE --

Directors: Norm Adair

RR #2

Marmora, Ont.

KOK 2MO

Bruce Flavelle (Communications)
1711 Kingston Rd. #12
Scarborough, Ont.

MIN 188

(416) 691-4121

Past President:

Doug Little Bay St.

Shanty Bay, Ont.

As you will notice, your association does not have a president! However, we are still accepting nominations for the position. Feel free to contact any member of your new executive at any time...24 hours a day...with likely candidates!

CLOSING --

In closing, I would like to thank Doug Little for his contributions as President of the Steenburg Lake Community Association. I would also like to thank all association members for their support throughout 1982 and we look forward to their continued feedback and support in 1983.

Sincerely,

Bruce Flavelle,

Communications Director.

# REGATTA 1981

In response to the interest shown in organising a Regatta for 1981 we would like to hear from anyone with suggestions  $\overline{\text{AND}}$  willingness to participate in the organisation of this event.

I would be willing to participate in arranging and organising events for a regatta at Steenburg Lake.

Name Address																	
Address																	
•••••			•••	• •	• •	• •	•	٠.	• •	• •	•	•	•		•	•	
Suggestions	or Sp	ecial	Sk	il	1s						•		•			100	
							•	•					• •		•		
							· -							12			

# Return to:

Pat Kasubeck 329 Waverly Street North Oshawa, Ontario LlJ 5W2